CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
January 29, 2010

Present:  Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Levin, Slattery, Armstrong, Steinle, Smith, Thorpe

Guests:  Donna Mills, Adam Elson

The meeting began at 2:04 p.m.  The minutes from the January 22 meeting were approved.

Update on lower division biology courses
Steinle distributed a memo about the BI 161-166 courses that were previously approved by the Curriculum Committee.  The Provost recommends that the biology department choose one of three options to deal with Advanced Southern Credit for biology courses:  1) keep the ASC credit as it currently is, with BI 101, 199, and 103; 2) collaborate with high school faculty teaching biology to develop a revised BI 102 course that meets SOU’s Explorations standards; 3) withdraw from participating in ASC after the 2010 year.  The Provost does not want to see a proliferation of courses used solely for ASC, and he will discuss these issues with the CAS Dean and Biology department chair. Until these issues are resolved, the BI 161-166 courses will be put aside and not forwarded to Faculty Senate for approval, nor be added to the catalog.

Anthropology
The committee discussed proposed catalog changes for the anthropology program.  There is one new open-numbered course, plus a few course modifications.  Cedar Face/Carney moved to approve these changes; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.

Criminology and Criminal Justice
Catalog changes include prerequisite changes for several courses, and changes to the major.  Levin/Cedar Face moved to approve these changes; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.
Communication
The committee discussed the proposal for COMM 460D (one topic from COMM 460), and the practice of placing letters after the course number.  Other proposals were discussed.  Cedar Face/Levin moved to approved all these changes; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.

Health and Physical Education
Mills and Elson were introduced as guests.  They explained the rationale behind the new OAL (Outdoor Adventure Leadership) courses and the success of the program after being offered for two years.  There are more than 50 students majoring in OAL. It was originally proposed to be a separate major, but the OUS Provost’s Council did not approve it, perhaps because of perceived competition with the OSU-Cascades program offered in Bend.  So the program is offered as an option of the Health and Physical Education major, and a minor.  The program needs more open-numbered courses, and designated practicum and capstone courses.  Some courses that were previously offered under open numbers have been proposed as permanent courses.  In other HPE changes, Dance classes (previously offered, but suspended last year) will be revived under the D prefix (housed in Theatre Arts) and cross-listed with PE prefix (housed in Health and Physical Education), and given new, more specific course descriptions. Levin/Slattery moved to approve the Health and Physical Education catalog changes; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.
Mills reminded the committee of the proposal to have OAL 425 (Program Evaluation) approved as a designated statistics course for the BS degree.  The committee discussed the BS requirements and procedures for approving new courses to meet the requirements.  Slattery/Cedar Face moved to accept OAL 425 as a statistics course for the BS degree; the motion passed 5Y/0N0A.

The meeting adjourned at 3:05 p.m.
